Town of Mendon

Selectboard 
Special Meeting




November 21, 2016
Members of the Selectboard present: Larry Courcelle, Geoff Wells, Richard Wilcox
Town Officers and employees present:  Susan Schreibman, Interim Town Administrator, Steve Cosgrove, Attorney/ZA
Residents and Visitors present (phone): Kevin Geiger, Two Rivers Ottauquechee Regional Commission (TRORC), and Rob Faley (VTrans) 
The meeting was called to order at 11:00AM at the Town Office.

Buy-out of 6196 US4

All introduced themselves.  L. Courcelle explained that the Selectboard was concerned about putting the taxpayers at risk if the town were to take the property and it could not be transferred to VTrans.  The agreement says it will be maintained in perpetuity.  K. Geiger explained that the town can transfer the property but cannot sell it, nor allow any development on it.  Ongoing maintenance does not necessarily mean mow it, but just leave it vacant.   He suggested that the closing occur by 4/15   so that demolition and asbestos removal can occur.  The closing involves title work, title insurance, the property transfer tax form, and HUD form.  S. Cosgrove said that he would aim for the closing to occur by 2/15 and that if the property paperwork is clean, there is no reason this could not occur.  The owner’s attorney prepares the deed.  S. Cosgrove said that he will contact the property owner regarding his attorney. K. Geiger added that the funding is not for bank stabilization.  
Discussion continued on to the bank stabilization.  L. Courcelle asked if the town would need to hire an engineer and if the cost would be covered.   K. Geiger added that a meeting with the Stream Alteration Engineer should happen and R. Faley would like to be included in this.  G. Wells added that the big fear is that the town would have to stabilize the bank.  

L. Courcelle said that the town is looking for reassurance from VTrans and R. Faley responded that the Attorney General and Secretary of Transportation want the property to preserve US4.  He spoke about decommissioning the well and what the septic requirements are- removal or crushing it in place if it is concrete.  L. Courcelle asked for a document from VTrans and R. Faley will pursue it.  S. Cosgrove asked if an MOU from VTrans is possible.   
Discussion continued on to the property survey and if VTrans requires one.  K.Geiger said he would see if the cost could be covered or if the homeowner would have to pay for this.  R. Faley suggested that the state would like to know the exact property limits.  S. Cosgrove said that he believes the deed simply explains the property limits and he will forward a copy of the deed to K. Geiger and R. Faley.  
The town is on hold until VTrans legal and right-of-way staff respond, regarding the need for a survey and also commitment to taking the property.  S. Cosgrove also said that exemption #2 applies to the property transfer tax when it transfers to the town and also to VTrans. He will contact the homeowner for his attorney’s name, to see if he has a survey and will do the deed research.  
The meeting adjourned at 11:38 AM 
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